Statement
Thank you Mr./Madam Chair

I am pleased to deliver this statement on behalf of Iceland.

We welcome the constructive language on reform of the architecture of international economic and financial institutions. Important and comprehensive reform and evolution process are already well underway in many MDBs, such as the World Bank, as well as the IMF, which is important to recognize.

In relation to 53 b) on shareholding, we would like to highlight the importance of adhering to the Lima Principles, and the dynamic formula, in delivering on reviews of voting power and shareholding. However, the reference to recent efforts to realign IMF quotas and World Bank shareholding should be made clearer as to what developments are being referred to.

Also, on 53 c), we welcome the emphasis on the importance of achieving a gender balance in the executive boards of international organizations, not least the MDBs and the IMF, and would suggest adding concrete timelines for such measures. It is also important to recognize the reforms already carried out in the IMF and World Bank in relation to adding additional African chairs. 

Further, we suggest to add a reference to the IMF’s expertise and ability to provide capacity development on domestic resource mobilization reform and policy-making.

In relation to para 54 on the global financial safety net, it is important that the text is clear on the mandate of the IMF and relevant institutions and the premises and dynamics of the arrangement. On para 54 a), we have three points, first, we must recognize the challenges of raising fresh concessional capital, illustrated by recent examples such as for the Poverty Reduction and Growth Trust, as well remind of the conditionalities required in potential IMF financing arrangements which aim to provide the basis for further lending by MDBs and others. Second, any adjustments of IMF facilities, such as multilateral swap lines, must be consistent with IMF’s statutory mandate. Third, adjusting borrowing limits in all layers of the safety net cannot be agreed independently of the availability of financial resources. 

As for part d), we have doubts about the feasibility of rechanneling the large amounts of unused SDRs as suggested. We are also concerned that the suggested premises for SDR allocations may not be consistent with the Articles of Agreement of the IMF and that extensive rechanneling could affect the role of SDR as an international reserve asset.

Thank you.
